

July 18, 2017

Firefighter Calvin Hardin 24 Latta Street Battle Creek, MI 49017

Dear Calvin,

The City of Battle Creek feels it is in the best interest of the City and the Police and Fire Retiree Health Care Insurance Board for you to resign your position as Board member. This request is based on your recent felony conviction and input received from several community members regarding that conviction.

Per the Police and Fire Retiree Health Care Insurance Bylaws, Article II, Section 6, "Members of the Board may, after public hearing, be removed by the City Commission for cause, including but not limited to malfeasance, misfeasance, or nonfeasance in office."

The City Commission is willing to proceed with a public hearing if you are not willing to resign your Board position. If you choose to resign, please provide your resignation letter to the City Manager's Office by August 7, 2017. If you choose not to resign, the public hearing will be scheduled at the next Commission meeting.

Respectfully.

Rebecca L. Fleury City Manager

Selecca & dlem

David A. Walters

Mayor